Proposed Tight Structure Body Corp Rules.
It has come to my attention, that some members feel parts our current Body Corp Rules are in violation of the Unit Titles Act 2010, and are therefore not entirely legal.  When the UCOL  Shareholder Agreement was drawn up, an early copy of our Body Corp Rules was approved by lawyers for both UCOL and the DCC.  In other words, two sets of lawyers agree that what is in our existing Body Corp Rules is perfectly legal.  
Background.  The Body Corporate Rules for High Street Cohousing (now Toiora Cohousing) were originally based on the Rules used by Earthsong.  As Earthsong was the only operating cohousing group in New Zealand at the time, it seemed a reasonable decision to imitate their document style in order to avoid having to “reinvent the wheel”.
Problem.  However, it is true that some sections in our Rules seem to be particularly contentious and require a much longer period of group discussion before consensus can be reached (if at all).  This has caused me a lot of concern, due to our rapidly approaching move-in date, and also because a few sections seem to be holding up the entire process of completing the legally required parts of the Rules
Solution.  In the group meeting on the 9th of July 2020, it was suggested we have Body Corp Rules separate from Cohousing Group Rules, and “wear two hats”, as Donald put it.  Following the meeting, I took another look at the Earthsong website, and found that Earthsong had changed their original Body Corp Rules to exactly this “two hats” structure.  At the same time, Warren wrote up an extremely tidy explanation for why some parts of our Body Corp Rules were easy to agree upon, while other parts were so difficult.  Thank you Warren.
Action To Do. Everyone, please read the Tight/Loose Culture Document written by Warren.  
Going Forwards.  I am working on a  “Tight Format” Body Corp Rules document for ratification at the Workshop on 26th July, and an outline for the Toiora Cohousing Group Agreement.  Once complete, the Body Corp Rules are meant to be read alongside the Toiora Cohousing Group Agreement.
All owners are members of the Body Corporate, and the Body Corp Rules conform closely to the Unit Titles Act, with the inclusion of our Cohousing Kaupapa, and a requirement for owners to be members of the Toiora Cohousing Group.
All owners and tenants are required to be part of the Toiora Cohousing Group (TCG).  Other occupiers (residents) can be part of the group on a voluntary basis (eg. anyone over 12 years).  We should invite significant neighbours to be part of TCG.  All TCG members will agree to comply with the TCG Agreement.
The vast majority of operating rules will be decided at the TCG level, and separately ratified by the Body Corp if required.  This allows community decision making to be inclusive, and by consensus through the group decision making process.  It also allows us to set up sub-committees made up of all occupiers (residents), whereas the Body Corp committees are generally made up of owners only.
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